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tradition, demonstrated by a lengthy list of projects,

programs and public outreach. East Windsor of
course is proud of our proactive, successful efforts to keep
East Windsor green through Open Space Acquisition and
Farmland Preservation. The Township has been awarded
almost $10 Million in State/County grants, as well as sub-
stantial developer funds and land donations to purchase open
space, without use of local tax dollars.

Our “Greening of East Windsor” has a long honored

The Township also has focused on many other environmen-
tal initiatives, including the creation of an Arboretum at Etra
Lake Park, the Municipal Building Memorial Tree Grove,
and 11 year designation as Tree City U.S.A. Active and reg-
ular outreach to students include Arbor Day events with spe-
cial tree plantings and distribution of tubelings to young chil-
dren, educational events for students including Recycling
Poster Contest, Environmental Suggestion Box Contest,
Student Board Membership opportunities and development
of several educational books and brochures for student use,
such as the “Native Tree Guide” and “A Day in the Park”,
both focusing on Etra Lake Park.

The Township has put in place many municipal regula-
tions and policies to further green objectives. Examples
include An Ordinance Governing the Preservation,
Protection, Maintenance and Removal of Trees, Cluster
Ordinance provisions and Environmental Assessment Site
Plan Review regulations. A new Forestry Management
Plan, funded by a Green Challenge grant, was just filed for
an additional five year certification. A Landscape
Architect, funded by developer deposited fees, reviews all
development applications filed with the Township.

East Windsor continues to “Go Green” with a series of new
and on-going initiatives. The Township is seeking certifica-
tion under Sustainable Jersey, a program for New Jersey
municipalities that want to go green, save dollars and take
steps to sustain their quality of life over the long term. A
municipal Green Team has been appointed to advise the
Township on means to enhance municipal operations with
“Green” initiatives that are determined through research and
evaluation to be economically and environmentally sound.
Sustainable Jersey certification enables the town to be eligi-
ble for further grant opportunities.

East Windsor has performed multiple energy efficiency
reviews of all municipal facilities. First, the Township
participated in a free energy audit by PSE&G that resulted
in energy efficient upgrades to lighting in municipal build-
ings. PSE&G provided funding for 80% of the cost to
upgrade the fixtures with new energy efficient bulbs and
ballasts. The Township cost of $22,990 will be recouped in
less than one year through the resulting estimated annual
savings of $32,810.

The Township performed further facility energy
upgrades, using awards of $60,789 in funding toward
energy efficient improvements to municipal buildings, a
$20,000 grant from the Energy Efficiency and
Conservation Block Grant Program and $40,789 in
funding under the NJ Office of Clean Energy Direct Install
Program. The program involved the installation of
occupancy sensors, compact fluorescent lights, exit signs
and small fans and pumps. The identified energy
efficient improvements to the municipal building
and the police building will result in an annual energy
savings of $18,070.

The Township has been exploring the use of solar ener-
gy generation for several municipal facilities. East
Windsor has been working with the Mercer County
Improvement Authority, Municipal Utilities Authority and
other potential partners to evaluate the most feasible cost-
effective means to move forward a municipal solar proj-
ect. East Windsor has decided to proceed with a possible
solar array for the police/court building to enhance our
environment and reduce energy costs.

East Windsor has strong Recycling practices and pro-
grams. The municipality has a Drop-Off location at the
public works facility on Ward Street for computers and
computer equipment, televisions, automobile tires, used
motor oil and other items. Township Recycling Days
have been held twice a year, offering to residents free doc-
ument shredding as well as a means to dispose of all sorts
of unneeded household products. Check out the East
Windsor Township website at www.east-windsor.nj.us for
further details. We remind residents that when you recycle
items rather than dispose of them in the waste stream, you
not only help our environment but save substantial dollars
spent on garbage collection and huge disposal tipping fees.

The goal of maintaining and growing East Windsor
“Green” hopefully is one shared by all residents in our
community, and we encourage everyone to play a role in
supporting and promoting The Greening of East
Windsor.
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Township Receives $350,000 Green Acres
Grant

The New Jersey Department of Environmental Protection
and the Garden State Preservation
Trust have approved grants of
$350,000, $250,000 to East Windsor
Township and $100,000 to East
Windsor Green Space, Inc., for the
acquisition of open space under the
Green Acres Program. East Windsor
Green Space, Inc. is a non-profit cre-
ated to partner with the Township to
maximize funding for open space {
acquisitions.
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The grant funds will be used to acquire additional open
space sites listed in the Township State-approved Open
Space and Recreation Plan. There are several parcels cur-
rently being considered for public acquisition, including on
Old York Road, Conover Road and Etra Road. East
Windsor recently acquired a 30 acre property on Disbrow
Hill Road and is close to finalizing additional acquisitions
of 40 acres on Etra Road and donations of 38.4 acres on
Wyckoffs Mill Road and 7.55 acres on Airport Road.

With these most recent grants, the total amount of Green
Acres funds approved to date through the New Jersey
Department of Environmental Protection for the Township
and East Windsor Green Space is over $6.35 million, along
with approximately $3 million in Mercer County open
space grants and over $2 million in developer donations.

Community Forestry Management Plan

The Township has submitted to the State Forest Service for
approval an updated five-year Community Forestry
Management Plan. The existence of a Community Forestry
Management Plan is an environmental plus and enhances
municipal grant opportunities. The Township was awarded
a $3,000 New Jersey Department of Environmental
Protection Green Communities Grant for hiring a consultant
to assist with the updating of the previous five-year plan.

Township Continues to ‘“Go Green”

East Windsor has appoint-
ed a Green Team to work
on community “Green” 4 SUSTAINABLE @
initiatives. The Township 1 JERSEY
anticipates obtaining  , §
Bronze Level Certification Q‘o,, -
from Sustainable Jersey, a """onm One Com™*
certification program for

municipalities in New Jersey that seek to “go green”, save
money, and take steps to sustain long term environmental
quality. The certification would recognize the Township’s
efforts in recycling, environmental resource protection,
energy conservation and sustainable land use practices.
Certification will enable East Windsor to qualify for future
grants and new funding opportunities.

Tree Replacement Project

The Township has completed the first phase of tree
replacement, planting 4,400 trees at the site of the
Disbrow Hill Road new playing fields and on Township
properties along Milford Road. The Township has
applied for a second phase of planting which is antici-
pated to take place in spring of next year.

A settlement with the State restored to East Windsor the
entire $4.9 million owed to replace trees destroyed by
the New Jersey Turnpike Widening Project. Under the
agreement, East Windsor received $1,316,442 in
December 2010, and can receive payments of
$1,832,619 in 2011 and 2012, to replant the almost
17,000 trees bulldozed in East Windsor by the NJ
Turnpike Authority.

The Mayor and Council welcome ideas from residents
and associations regarding tree planting projects, with
the proviso that the State allows the planting only on
public property or within public rights-of-ways.

Police/Court Building Solar Project

The Township is moving forward with plans to place a
.6 Mw solar facility on 2.5 acres of property adjacent to
the Police/Court building. The Township expects to
receive competitive proposals for a 15 year Purchase
Power Agreement, whereby a private company will
design, build and operate the solar facility and the
Township agrees to purchase the power at a significant-
ly discounted cost. McGraw-Hill has expressed a will-
ingness to make this land available to the Township to
facilitate this project.

Township Awarded 2011 Clean
Communities Grant

The New Jersey Clean Communities Program has awarded
East Windsor a grant of $39,376. The New Jersey Clean
Communities is a state-wide litter abatement program creat-
ed by State legislation and managed by the New Jersey
Department of Environmental Protection and the Clean
Communities Council. The Clean Communities Act estab-
lishes a funding mechanism for the program by placing a
user fee on manufacturers, wholesalers and distributors who
produce litter-generating products.
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East Windsor Remembers 9/11 at 10th Anniversary Ceremony

The Township held a community-wide ceremony on the 10th Anniversary of September 11 to remember the events, the innocent
victims and the heroic first responders. The ceremony took place at the 9/11 Memorial located on the grounds of the Township
municipal building with hundreds of local officials and residents in attendance.

Participants in the ceremony included: East Windsor Volunteer Fire Companies, East Windsor Rescue Squads, Police, School
District, student organizations, Windsor-Hightstown Ministerium, Veterans Organizations, Scout Organizations, and East
Windsor-Hightstown Chorale.

Pictured from left to right are: Chief
Volunteer Fire Company 1; Chief Scott Prykanowski, Rescue
Squad District 1; Chief Tristan Torres, Rescue Squad District
II; Chief Barry Rashkin, Volunteer Fire Company 2, Mayor
Janice Mironov.

= - Pre ) Al
Kevin Brink, American Legion Post 148, Specialist Mark Seiden Post #444 of the
Jewish War Veterans of the United States and Veterans of Foreign
Wars Post 5700 led the “Pledge of Allegiance”.

Township Awards Sale of New Plenary Retail Distribution License for $475,000

After extensive public bidding, the Township has awarded a new plenary license to Bottle King for $475,000. Bottle King
will open up a new store on Route 130 northbound, in the former Randall Furniture location. Funds generated from the sale
of the license will support future Township projects.

New “Disbrow Hill Trail”

The construction of a new bike and walking path on 59 acres of Township open space across from Etra Lake Park is expected
to be completed by year end. Mayor Mironov and Council Members successfully obtained $24,500 under the NJ Department
of Environmental Protection-administered Federal Recreational Trails Program.

The new trail, which will be approximately 8 feet wide, will begin at the entrance of Etra Lake Park with construction of a cross-
walk, providing linkage to two existing trails, a two mile perimeter trail and a pathway to Twin Rivers. A portion of the 59 acre
open space property is currently being developed using grants for a new playing fields facility. The pathway winds through the
Disbrow Hill playing fields, connecting to a 120 acre Township -owned open space parcel along the southern border. Grant funds
will be used to purchase the trail surface material, signage and benches.

Disbrow Hill Road Playing Fields

Construction continues on new playing fields at the new recreation facility on Disbrow Hill Road, across the street from Etra
Lake Park. The recreational fields will consist of two softball fields, compatible for use by both adult and youth leagues with
adjustable baseline dimensions, and two multipurpose soccer/lacrosse fields.

The fields have been graded and a full irrigation system and well have been installed, backstops have been erected on the softball
fields, a 600 vehicle parking area has been constructed and the fields have been seeded and fertilized. Split rail fencing has been
installed along Disbrow Hill Road and the detention pond. Evergreen tree buffers have been installed along the east and west
property line. Work on completing the stormwater detention facility has been delayed by weather conditions and is expected to
be completed by year end.

Mayor Mironov and Council Members obtained $1.2 million in County and State grants to pay for the project, which is geared

toward expanding playing facilities for local children and local sports organizations. The new facility will be located on part of
59 acres of open space acquired by the Township with Green Acres grant funds.
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Roadway Improvements

Twin Rivers Drive

Improvements to Twin Rivers Drive, from Jamestown Road
to Evanston Drive, were completed in September.
Improvements included milling and resurfacing of the
entire roadway, as well as repairs to curbs, driveway aprons
and handicap ramps. Mayor Mironov and Council
Members successfully obtained a $250,000 grant from the
New Jersey Department of Transportation to fund the Twin
Rivers roadway improvements.

Elm Drive and Meadow Lane

Improvements on Elm Drive and Meadow Lane are sched-
uled to be completed in October. The project consists of
repairs to curbs, driveway aprons and storm drain inlets,
along with full roadway resurfacing.

Hankins Road between Route 130 and Woodland
Drive

The project consists of reconstructing and resurfacing the
roadway, improvements to curbs, drainage, driveway
aprons and handicap ramps. The project is a joint undertak-
ing between East Windsor and Robbinsville and is sched-
uled to be completed in November.

Route 130/Hankins/Conover Road Realignment
The Township is awaiting a decision from the New Jersey
Department of Transportation (NJDOT) on its Concept
Application for improvements to the intersection of Route
130, Hankins and Conover Roads. If approved by NJDOT,
the Township will be in a position to evaluate the feasibility
of this project. The project would realign Route 130,
Hankins Road and Conover Road to a single point con-
trolled by a traffic signal with left turning lanes.

Feldsher Road between Etra Road and the
Millstone Township border

A contract for engineering services has been awarded for
the reconstruction and resurfacing of the roadway.
Improvements will include installing guardrails, erosion
control, drainage and resurfacing the entire length of the
road. The project is scheduled to be completed in mid-2012.

NJ Turnpike Widening Project Update

The Turnpike widening project is well under way in East
Windsor. At the completion of the project, which the State
projects will be in late 2014, there will be a 12-lane dual-dual
roadway from Interchange 6 to Interchange 9. The NJ
Turnpike Authority has closed part of Monmouth Street for
work related to the Turnpike Widening Project. A new sec-
tion of Milford Road is expected to open soon. Work on the
new Exit 8 interchange is progressing with construction
underway on an overpass over Route 33 to Route 133.

East Windsor Municipal Government
Maintains All Township Services in a
Fiscally Tight Budget

The entire Municipal tax increase of $380,580 is due to the
State mandated pension contribution increase of
$527,675, which resulted in a total 2011 State mandated
pension contribution of $1,938,352 (constituting almost
10% of the entire municipal budget). Further, the State
withheld from East Windsor $905,000 in municipal
receipts in 2010 and again in 2011. Notwithstanding, the
East Windsor tax levy is $500,000 below the allowable
State mandated 2% cap, that is, almost 2 cents below the
allowable State tax increase.

SchoolDistrict
$1.810
61.71%

Municipal
$0.398
13.57%

Mercer
County
Library
$0.058
Garhage 1.98%
Dht ‘
$0.116
3.95% :
$0529
Mercer County

At a rate of $0.398, the Municipal Government is only
13.57 % of the total property tax bill. The 2011 Municipal
rate represents an annual increase of $39 to the average res-
idential property taxpayer, attributable to State mandates.
The Garbage District tax rate remains basically flat. The
Twin Rivers Planned Unit Development, all private com-
munities, and all apartment complexes do not pay the
Garbage District Tax, since they have private haulers for
garbage collection.

The Township Council does not establish and has no
control over 82.48% of your tax bill. These taxes are col-
lected for Mercer County and the East Windsor Regional
School District.

Legislative District Change

As a result of the 2010 Census and the corresponding
new redistricting map, East Windsor will change from
Legislative District 12 to Legislative District 14. The
new District 14 will consist of East Windsor, Hamilton,
Hightstown and Robbinsville in Mercer County and
Cranbury, Jamesburg, Monroe, Plainsboro and
Spotswood in Middlesex County.
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New Council Member Yeager Sworn In

Peter Yeager was sworn in as East Windsor Township’s
newest Council Member. Mr. Yeager is a 12 year member
of the Township Planning Board, vice president and treasur-
er of East Windsor Green Space, a member of the Municipal
Green Team, and a soccer coach with the East Windsor
PAL. He works as the Client Relations Director at
Educational Testing Service, and served from 1998 through
2006 as an Intelligence Specialist with the U.S. Navy
Reserve.

Pictured (from left to right) are: Shari Yeager, RoseMarie Colletti; Allison
Yeager; Rebecca Yeager; Peter Yeager and Mayor Janice Mironov.

Commercial/Business Updates

McGraw Hill is constructing a 14.1 megawatt solar array
that will be located at the Company’s campus on Princeton-
Hightstown Road. The solar array project will be the largest
privately-owned net-metered solar array in the Western
Hemisphere and will power McGraw Hill’s operations and
data center.

Elementis Specialties, a leading worldwide manufacturer
of chemical additives, is relocating to “Sci-Park” Science
and Technology Center, on Old Trenton Road (County
Route 535), across from Windsor Corporate Park. The com-
pany will be moving with its approximately 125 employees
from its current outdated location on Wyckoffs Mill Road.
The $10 million interior build-out of the Elementis space at
Sci-Park began in mid-2011, and the firm expects to take
occupancy during the first quarter of 2012.

BR Printers, a global manufacturer of printed materials
based in California, has expanded their facilities, opening a
new production center in East Windsor. BR Printers, which
occupies the 36,000 square foot building at 70 Lake Drive,
commenced operations in East Windsor in April.

Aestus Therapeutics has relocated its corporate headquar-
ters to East Windsor from New Brunswick. The company
moved into space on 104 Windsor Center Drive, the devel-
opment located on the south side of Princeton-Hightstown
Road just east of Old Trenton Road. Aestus Therapeutics is
a bio-tech firm developing medications focused on the
accelerated development of first-in-class therapeutics for
nervous system disorders.

Americana Hospitality Group received planning board
approval for a commercial redevelopment project for the
Americana Diner area on Route 130. The approved project
consists of a new architecturally modern three story build-
ing, with a 15,000 square foot footprint and total of 42,900
square feet, which will contain a restaurant and retail space
on the first floor and offices on the second and third floors.
The existing 5,454 square foot commercial building which
fronts on Route 130 is in the process of being renovated
with an entire new facade. A new 10,025 square foot one
story day care center, to be occupied by “Children of
America”, will be constructed behind the existing commer-
cial building. The 10,296 square foot Americana Diner will
remain the same, however, additional parking will be added.
The current motel and the rear building will be demolished
for the new commercial development.

Woodside Corner Mall, proposed for Route 33 across from
the Days Inn, has received planning board approval to con-
struct an 18,078 square-foot, one-story building housing an
8,172 square-foot day care center, 4,540 square foot restau-
rant, and a 4,288 square foot deli.

Township “We Check For 21” Campaign

East Windsor kicked-off the “We Check for 21~ Campaign,
a local initiative to deter underage drinking. As part of the
campaign, liquor license holders are required to sign the
‘We Check for 217 Pledge as a condition of receiving their
liquor license renewals. The Pledge affirms each liquor
license holder’s strong support for Township’s “We Check
for 21” Program.

LIFE RULE #200t

m»wm!n‘ -

Pictured (from left to right) are: John Krakowski of Legends Bar and Grill;
Amos Lattimore of Club 8 A Corp.; Stanley Tuchez of The Peddie Golf Club;
Mayor Janice Mironov; Mary Lou Armstrong of The Peddie Golf Club; Kevin
Quigley of City Streets Café; Amy Quigley of City Streets Café and Eugene
Lambert of Club 8 A Corp.
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New Businesses

H & H Designer Appliance Center has relocated from
Robbinsville to East Windsor on Route 130 Northbound,
just north of Conover Road (in the former Modern
Equipment Rental building). H & H has been serving cus-
tomers throughout the area for over sixty years.
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Pictured (from left to right) are: Council Member Marsha Weinstein; Vince
Henniger, employee of H & H Designer Appliance Center; Council Member
Hector Duke; Mayor Janice Mironov; Ken Horowitz, owner of H & H Designer
Appliance Center; Shelly Horowitz, wife of owner of H & H Designer
Appliance Center, and Council Member Perry Shapiro.

Patidar Indo/Asian Supermarket has opened in the
Windsor Crossing Shopping Center, located just off of
Route 130 between Walmart and Home Depot. Patidar,
occupying 12,810 square feet, is an Indo/Asian
Supermarket specializing in Indian and Asian food. The
supermarket has a bakery section and sells meats, chicken,
fish and dairy products along with fresh fruits, vegetables,
nuts, rice and beans.

Pictured (from left to right) are: Kamlesh Shah, manager and architect,
Patidar; Manisha Patel; Rajesh Patel, co-owner, Patidar; Kunj Patel; Samuel
Jemal, Principal, Jemstone Group, shopping center owner; Mayor Janice
Mironov; Shilpa Patel and Pradip Patel, co-owners, Patidar.

Antheia Gynecology opened in a 2,468 facility located at
375 Route 130 North across from the Chase Bank.

Medi-Mart has opened in the Carduner Shopping Center, at
the corner of Route 130 and 571. Medi-Mart is a retail med-
ical supply business selling medical equipment such as
wheelchairs, walkers, canes, daily living aids and apparel,
bath safety supplies, mobility products, bedding, diagnostic
monitors, chair furniture with lift capabilities, and skin and
wound care personal products.

Pictured (from left to right) are: Council Member Peter Yeager; Bill
Chaudhry, owner of Medi Mart; Mayor Janice S. Mironov; Win Mar Tun, part-
ner of Medi Mart and Council Member Marsha Weinstein.

Silver Spoon Buffet and Grill has opened in an 8,000
square foot space in the Towne Center Plaza Shopping
Center. The Silver Spoon, specializing in Chinese, Japanese
and American cuisine, offers a hot and cold buffet of over
100 items including soups, appetizers, salad bar, seafood
and desserts, as well as a sushi bar and hibachi grill.
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Pictured (from left to right) are: Amy Lee, Mother of owner Joanne Lee;
Council Member Peter Yeager; Bruce Lee, brother of owner; Mayor Janice S.
Mironov; Joanne Lee, owner of Silver Spoon Buffet & Grill; Council Member
Marsha Weinstein and Council Member Perry Shapiro

Kumon Learning Center has opened in the Windsor
Crossing Shopping Center and occupies a 1,240 square foot
space adjacent to Bollywood Salon. Kumon, the world’s
largest after school math and reading enrichment program
with centers in more than 46 nations, provides individual-
ized learning plans for pre-school to grade-12 students.
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New Businesses Continued

El Rancho has opened in the Twin Rivers Shopping Center
and offers homemade Mexican and Central American food,
including pupusas (stuffed tortillas with pork or chicken,
beans and cheese), garnachas (tortillas stuffed with ground
beef, cabbage, tomato sauce and cheese), tacos, and many
other freshly prepared foods.

Azzaro Brothers Pizza has opened in the Town Center
Plaza Shopping Center. The restaurant not only serves
homemade pizza and tomato pies, but also prepares sand-
wiches and their signature salads. Owner Mike Azzaro
comes from a generation of family owned pizza establish-
ments. The new restaurant, operated by the Azzaro family
of Azzaro Brothers Tomato Pies of South Broad Street in
Trenton, est. 1959, also has locations in Toms River and
Allentown, NJ.

Brolhers
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Pictured (from left to right) are: Mike Azzaro, co-owner of Azzaro Brothers
Pizza; Mayor Janice S. Mironov; Council Member Perry Shapiro, Denise Azzaro,
co-owner Azzaro Brothers Pizza; Arina Azzaro, daughter of Mike and Denise
Azzaro; Council Member Hector Duke and Council Member Marsha Weinstein.

Bawarchi Indian Restaurant has opened in the Royal
Plaza Shopping Center on Route 130 South, next to City
Streets. The restaurant features a menu with a large variety
of dishes from Northern and Southern Indian, including
vegetarian specialties, soups, goat and lamb dishes, seafood,
Indian breads, and Indo-Chinese dishes.

Pictured (from left to right) are: Frances Gomez, employee, Bawarchi Indian
Restaurant; Council Member Perry Shapiro; Mayor Janice S. Mironov; Yogi
Manaktala, General Manager, Bawarchi Indian Restaurant; Council Member
Marsha Weinstein; Council Member Peter Yeager and Joseph Zoratti, represen-
tative, Mercer County Chamber of Commerce.

Legends Grille, formerly Basil’s Legend Bar and Grille, is
open in the Days Inn on Route 33 East. The restaurant has
kept “The Wizard’s Famous Lamb Chops” on the menu,
which consists of a rack of New Zealand lamb chops made
with a special sauce. The menu also includes homemade
steaks, chops and seafood.

Pictured (from left to right) are: Council Member Peter Yeager; Council
Member Marsha Weinstein; John Krakowski, Owner of Legends Grille;
Mayor Janice S. Mironov and Council Member Perry Shapiro.

Zen Body Works has opened in a 2,000 square foot stand
alone office building, on Route 130 Northbound adjacent to
Black Forest Health Food store. The uni-sex health spa
offers all types of massage therapy including hot stone treat-
ments and foot and leg reflexology.

Dosai Place Restaurant has opened in the Windsor Hights
Shopping Center, at the southwest corner of Routes 130 and
571, adjacent to Staples. Dosai Place, which specializes in
authentic south Indian cuisine, has a 100% vegetarian
menu. The menu will include 36 varieties of dosai, which
is a well known pancake dish of India especially southern
India, made with rice and lentils.

Pictured (from left to right) are: owners Rajesh Thurumella; Ramesh
Thurumella (holding Rhea Thurumella) and Uma Thurumella; Mayor Janice S.
Mironov and Council Member Hector Duke.
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2011 Sylvia Weiss Senior Citizen Volunteer
Award Presented to Joseph Genovese

Mayor Janice S. Mironov presented the 2011 “Sylvia Weiss
Senior Citizen Award for Outstanding Service as a
Volunteer” posthumously to Joseph Genovese. The award
was accepted by Joseph Genovese’s widow, Carole
Genovese.

Joseph Genovese was an active volunteer firefighter with
East Windsor Fire Company No. 1 for 42 years, holding all
the offices within the Company including President. He
volunteered in his later years with the fire police as a lieu-
tenant. Joseph received the honor of East Windsor
Township Firefighter of the Year in 1981 and 2008.

A member of the Mercer County Fire Police and the Mercer
County Firemen’s Association, Joseph was also a master
repairman, taking great pride in fixing equipment and sav-
ing money for the fire company, friends, and family.
Known to befriend each new member of the fire company,
he served as a great source of advice to younger members.
He was also committed to looking after the families of
departed company members.

The Sylvia Weiss Senior Citizen Award for Outstanding
Service as a Volunteer, presented annually by East Windsor
Township, recognizes a senior citizen who has exhibited
outstanding service through volunteerism to the community
by way of schools, religious institutions, service organiza-
tions or directly to the public. Sylvia Weiss is a former East
Windsor Township Council Member, past Council senior
citizen advisor and chairperson of the Commission on
Aging.

Pictured (from left to right) are: Marianna Brescio, sister of Joseph Genovese;
Laura Houseworth, daughter of Joseph Genovese; Christopher Houseworth, son-
in-law of Joseph Genovese; Mayor Janice Mironov; Carole Genovese, widow
of Joseph Genovese; Lorraine Genovese, daughter of Joseph Genovese; Kyle
Houseworth, grandson of Joseph Genovese; Adrianne Brescio, niece of Joseph
Genovese and Rachel Houseworth, granddaughter of Joseph Genovese.

Earth Day Poster Contest Winners

Mayor Janice Mironov recognized the elementary school
winners of the Earth Day Poster Contest to promote the
“4R’s” of the Township Recycling Program: Recycle,
Reuse, Reduce, Rebuy. Winners from Grades K-2 and
Grades 3-5 received Mayoral Certificates of Recognition
and gift certificates to Barnes and Noble, donated by corpo-
rate sponsor Shiseido America.

Pictured are 1st place winners (from left to right) are: back row - Ethan Busa,
Ethel McKnight School (Grade 3-5); Melissa Espinoza, Perry L. Drew School
(Grade 3-5); East Windsor Mayor Janice Mironov; Natalia Sasaguay, Grace N.
Rogers School (Grade 3-5); Linden David Recchia, Grace N. Rogers School
(Grade K-2); front row — Siya Kamat, Perry L. Drew School (Grade K-2);
Sydney Busa, Ethel McKnight School (Grade K-2) and Lauren Wargo, Walter C.
Black School (Grade K-2).

1ST PLACE WINNERS

Grade K-2 — Lauren Wargo (Walter C. Black); Siya Kamat
(Perry L Drew); Sydney Busa (Ethel McKnight) and Linden
David Recchia (Grace N. Rogers)

Grade 3-5 — Kevin Sun (Walter C. Black School); Melissa
Espinoza (Perry L. Drew); Ethan Busa (Ethel McKnight)
and Natalia Sasaguay (Grace N. Rogers)

2ND PLACE WINNERS

Grade K-2 — Tarun Kumar (Walter C. Black); Vidhi
Challani (Perry L. Drew); Bhavya Kilambi (Ethel
McKnight) and Gabriella Rossi (Grace N. Rogers)

Grade 3-5 — Millee Patel (Walter C. Black); Ragini Nagi
(Perry L. Drew); Pranav Menon (Ethel McKnight) and
Araceli Danama (Grace N. Rogers)

3RD PLACE WINNERS

Grade K-2 — Shreya Krishnan (Walter C. Black); Jason
Mikita (Perry L. Drew); Gabby Strzepek (Ethel McKnight)
and Julia Kim (Grace N. Rogers)

Grade 3-5 — Vikram Srinath (Walter C. Black); Aneesh
Acharya (Perry L. Drew); Casey Weber (Ethel McKnight)
and Andrew Olmos (Grace N. Rogers)
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Township Celebrates National Night Out

The annual National Night Out Against Crime event was
held in August. East Windsor Township Mayor Janice S.
Mironov and Members of Council, as well as Police Chief
William W. Spain hosted this event at the East Windsor
Police Athletic League Complex.

This year’s event, sponsored with a $5,000 grant from
Target, attracted over 2,000 Township residents. Residents
had an opportunity to meet and speak with local officials
and were able to participate in police, fire and rescue
demonstrations, and receive free photo identification cards
for children and senior citizens.

All of the events were free of charge including various food
and beverages which were supplied by local businesses and
restaurants such as ShopRite and Moe’s Southwest Grill.

Over 40 area volunteer groups, organizations and local busi-
ness, such as Womenspace, American Red Cross, Target,
101.5 Radio and PNC Bank participated, along with East
Windsor Rescue Squad 1, East Windsor Rescue Squad II,
East Windsor Fire Company 1 and East Windsor Fire
Company 2.

Pictured (from left to right) are: Police Chief William Spain, Christie Feraudo,
Target Executive Team Leader, Human Resources; Brian Matuniak, Target
Assets Protection Leader; Mayor Janice Mironov; Brandon Maits, Target
Store Team Leader; Patrick Hollern, Target Executive Team Leader and Police
Detective Joseph Gorski.

Fall Rabies Clinics

Township residents can bring their dogs and cats for free
rabies shots on these dates. Dog owners must present a copy
of their current dog license or proof of last rabies inocula-
tion to qualify for the shots on these dates.

Saturday, November 5
I pm—3 pm  East Windsor Volunteer Fire Co No. 1

Saturday, November 12
I pm -3 pm  East Windsor Volunteer Fire Co No. 2

Any questions or concerns about these matters should be
addressed to the Township Animal Control Officer at 448-
5678, ext. 229.

Sidewalk Snow and Ice Removal

The Township would like to express appreciation to the
overwhelming majority of Township residents who con-
sistently remove snow and ice from the walkways on
their properties in a timely fashion. Your actions are in
compliance with our municipal ordinances and serve to
enhance the safety of our neighbors and school children
who use these sidewalks on a daily basis.

The Township has received an increasing number of
complaints over the course of the past winters indicat-
ing that some residents are not removing snow and ice
from the sidewalks on their properties and/or failing to
do so in a timely manner. A lack of clean sidewalks
forces a pedestrian to choose between two dangerous
alternatives, walking on a slippery sidewalk or walking
in the street.

Township residents are reminded that they are required
to remove snow and ice from sidewalks abutting their
homes within 25 hours of the snowfall or the formula-
tion of ice. Failure to do so can cause a property owner
to receive a summons to appear in municipal court.

New Police Officer Takes Oath of Office

Mayor Janice Mironov administered the oath of office to
new East Windsor Township police officer Joseph Amejka.

Police Officer Joseph Amejka graduated from South
Brunswick High School and is currently completing course
work for his Bachelor of Arts Degree in Criminal Justice
from Kean University. In May 2011, Police Officer Joseph
Amejka graduated from the Somerset County Police
Academy. Police Officer Amejka fills the vacated position
created by a recent retirement.

Pictured (from left to right) are: Mayor Janice S. Mironov; Police Officer
Joseph Amejka and Chief of Police William Spain.
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Public Works

Trash Collection

There is no trash pick-up on the following holidays. If your pick-up day falls on one of these days, your garbage will be
picked up on your next regular pickup date.

HOLIDAY DAY DATE
Columbus Day Monday October 10, 2011
Thanksgiving Day Thursday November 24, 2011
Thanksgiving Friday Friday November 25, 2011
Christmas Day (Observed) Monday December 26, 2011
New Years Day 2012 (Observed) Monday January 2, 2012
Martin Luther King Day Monday January 16, 2012
Presidents Day Monday February 20, 2012
Memorial Day Monday May 28,2012

THE GARBAGE DISTRICT DIRECTORY IS FOUND ON THE TOWNSHIP WEBSITE www.east-windsor.nj.us

Recycling Collection
Recycling dates for 2011-12 are as follows:

AREA #1

Oct 5&19 Nov 2&16&30 Dec 14&28 Jan 4&18 Feb 1&15&29 Mar 14&28
AREA #2

Oct 12&26 Nov 9&23 Dec 7&21 Jan 11&25 Feb 8&22 Mar 7&21

All dates are Wednesdays - Use the street index, found in the Garbage District Directory on the Township website
www.east-windsor.nj.us, to determine your route number.

Mercer County Improvement Authority
Used Electronics Waste Collection Day
Saturday, November 5 9 am to 2 pm

East Windsor Recycling Day Event
Saturday, October 15 10 am to 2 pm

Mayor Janice Mironov and Members of G@"E ‘96‘0

Council will hold a Recycling Day at the *z - f " Mercer County will host an electronics waste disposal

East Windsor Senior Center, located at 40 ;‘b
Lanning Blvd. Free paper shredding serv-
ices to recycle old personal documents and
confidential files securely will be available to East
Windsor residents only. No commercial use will be per-
mitted. Items accepted for drop-off are: computers and
computer equipment, televisions, cell phones, fluores-
cent bulbs, printer and used eyeglasses (for the Lions
Club). The Rescue Mission also will be on site to collect
usable furniture, clothing, blankets and working house-
hold appliances and electronics. For further informa-
tion, call 443-4000 ext. 215

V. 39(\0

day at the Sun National Bank Center, 80 Hamilton
Avenue, Trenton (intersection of Hamilton Avenue and
Route 129). Acceptable electronics include: camera
equipment, central processing units, circuit boards,
copiers, electronic wire, fax machines, keyboards, lap-
tops and peripherals, microwave ovens, mouse, net-
working equipment, phones, printers, scanners, stereo
equipment, televisions, VCRs. No household chemi-
cals please. The disposal is available to Mercer County
Residents only. Proof of residency required.

For more information, call the Mercer County
Improvement Authority at 609-278-8086 or visit
www.mcia-nj.com/recyclinghazwastedisposal.asp
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Public Works

New Jersey Mandates Recycling of Computers, Computer Monitors and Televisions

Effective January 1, 2011, the State of New Jersey has mandated the recycling of desk-
top computers, laptops, computer monitors and televisions; therefore, these items can
no longer be disposed of in the regular trash collection. Since the Township is required to
comply with this new State law, Township residents need to cooperate and refrain from
placing these items at curbside. The new State law does not apply to other electronic
devices including but not limited to radios, stereos and telephones. According to the State
law, any person who violates its provisions is subject to a penalty from $500 to $1,000 for
each offense.

As a result of a partnership created by Mayor Mironov and Council Members with Goodwill Industries and Dell
Computers, the Township offers recycling of desktop computers, laptops and computer monitors to Township residents
Monday through Friday from 7:30 a.m. to 3:00 p.m., excluding holidays, at the Township public works facility located
at the corner of Ward Street and Etra Road. The types of equipment accepted are any desktop or laptop computers,
monitors, printers, scanners, hard drives (external or internal), keyboards, mice, speakers, cords and cables, ink and
toner cartridges and software. Individuals are responsible for removing data from hard drives and other storage media.

LEAF COLLECTION PROGRAM

The Townships fall leaf collection program will begin on Monday, October 3 and end on Friday, December 30. The pro-
gram plan is divided into Area 1 and Area 2 for scheduled pick-up. Please refer to the street index for the Area to which
your particular street is assigned.

PASS #1

Area 1 Starts Monday, October 3, 2011 Ends Saturday, October 8, 2011
Area 2 Starts Monday, October 10, 2011 Ends Saturday, October 15, 2011
PASS #2

Area 1 Starts Monday, October 17, 2011 Ends Saturday, October 29, 2011
Area 2 Starts Monday, October 31, 2011 Ends Saturday, November 12, 2011
PASS #3

Area 1 Starts Monday, November 14,2011 Ends Saturday, November 19, 2011
Area 2 Starts Monday, November 21, 2011 Ends Saturday, November 26, 2011
PASS #4

Area 1 Starts Monday, November 28, 2011 Ends Saturday, December 3, 2011
Area 2 Starts Monday, December 5, 2011 Ends Saturday, December 10, 2011
FINAL PASS

Additional full passes will be made throughout the Township beginning Monday, December 12 and concluding Thursday,
December 29, weather permitting. The final passes will cover both areas through December 30 or until the first significant
snowfall. In prior years, additional passes were made through both areas due to a very successful program and very coop-
erative weather conditions. Public Works will strive to continue making extra passes in 2011. Leaves may not be put out
after December 23 to allow crews to finish the final pass by December 30.

CHIPPING IS NOT DONE BETWEEN OCTOBER 3 AND DECEMBER 31. PLEASE READ CAREFULLY!

Once the Leaf Collection Program begins on October 3, curbside wood chipping is suspended until the Leaf Collection
Program is completed. Chipping will resume on your bulk day beginning in January. Thank you for your understanding
of the necessity for storing these materials during this time.

Beginning in January chipping will resume. Service will begin on the same day as your bulk pick up and continue
through Friday if required. Each resident will receive one pick up only during each month. Once your chipping has
been picked up, we will not return until the following month. Please refer to the Street Index for your bulk day.
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Fire and Rescue

EMT’s of the Year Honored

Mayor Janice S. Mironov proclaimed Emergency Medical
Services Week and recognized and honored Kira Behen,
East Windsor Rescue Squad, District | EMT of the Year and
Donna Feldhaus, East Windsor Rescue Squad, District 11
EMT of the Year.

Kira Behen first joined the East Windsor Rescue Squad,
District I in 2003. Kira earned her Emergency Medical
Technician certification in June of 2004 and will test for her
paramedic’s license in December 2011. Kira has held mul-
tiple positions within the East Windsor Rescue Squad,
District I, including Safety Officer, Lieutenant and Captain,
and currently serves as the Vehicle Engineer and Cadet
Advisor, all in addition to her contributions as an active
crew chief for both the ambulance and the rescue unit. In a
proclamation, Mayor Mironov praises Kira Behen stating,
“Kira Behen is personally responsible for two pediatric
CPR saves and one adult CPR save, and used her vehicle
rescue skills to assist in the extrication of three people
trapped after a motor vehicle collision.”

Donna Feldhaus joined the East Windsor Rescue Squad,
District II in July 2009. Donna quickly earned her
Emergency Medical Technician certification in late 2009 and
took charge of uniform and operational equipment mainte-
nance. Donna always plays a large role in the training and
mentoring younger members. Donna was made Cadet
Advisor in 2010 and Cadet Liaison to the Cadet Advisor in
2011. Donna has held multiple positions within East Windsor
Rescue Squad, District II, including Active EMT, Crew Chief
and Captain, where she is responsible for the ordering of
operational equipment. In a proclamation, Mayor Mironov
praises Donna Feldhaus stating, “Donna Feldhaus is well-
known for her high response rate to calls on her duty nights
and to second calls when needed, and for the active role she
takes in keeping the ambulances in service.”

Pictured (from left to right) are: East Windsor Rescue Squad, District I Chief
Scott Prykanowski; Kira Behen, East Windsor Rescue Squad, District I EMT of
the Year; Mayor Janice Mironov; Donna Feldhaus, East Windsor Rescue Squad,
District I EMT of the Year and East Windsor Rescue Squad, District II Chief
Tristan Torres.

Fire Company and Rescue Squad Officers

Fire Company 1: President — Carl Dye

Chief — Kevin Brink

President — Mark Cohen
Chief — Barry Rashkin

Fire Company 2:

Rescue Squad 1: President — Michael Quinn

Chief — Scott Prykanowski

President: Lauren Bartlett
Chief — Tristan Torres

Rescue Squad 2:

Volunteer for Township Fire Companies
or Rescue Squads

Are you looking for a way to make a difference and give
back to community that you live in? Volunteer to
become a member of one of the volunteer emergency
service departments in East Windsor Township. Fire
Company No. 1 and Rescue Squad District 1 serve the
western part of town, while Fire Company No. 2 and
Rescue Squad District II serve the eastern part of town.
All four agencies depend on people willing to volunteer
their time. All training will be provided free of cost.

You can contact the agencies at:

Fire Company No. 1 ~ 448-5487 www.ewvfcl.org
Rescue, District 1 448-6321 www.squadl42.com
Fire Company No. 2 443-5130 www.ewvfc2.org
Rescue, District I~ 448-8992 www.squad146.com

Volunteer for East Windsor Township
Boards and Committees

Residents are encouraged to serve on the Township’s
volunteer Boards and Committees. Applications are
available at the Municipal Clerk’s Office and on the
Township’s web site at www.east-windsor.nj.us.
Appointments are made January 1 or as vacancies occur
throughout the year by the Mayor and Council. For
more information or to receive an application, log on to
the Township website or call 443-4000, ext. 240.

Under a special Mayor and Council created program,
high school students can serve as members of Township
Boards and Committees. High school students who
wish to serve should submit a letter or application indi-
cating their area of interest and reasons or related back-

ground.
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Recreation

After School Programs

The Recreation Department offers a variety of programs for
children in Grades K-8. Programs are held in the Black,
Drew, McKnight, Rogers, and Kreps Schools. For more
specific registration information, contact the Recreation
Office at 443-4000 ext. 225.

Mad Science

Crazy Chemworks - Use your hands as a real Mad
Scientist in this whirlwind class on how a lab works! Learn
to manipulate laboratory equipment at your personal lab
bench, and take home your very own Graduated Gear to
continue your research!

KidzArt Arts and Crafts

Learn how to draw and more with KidzArt! Students will
experiment with a variety of artist grade materials including
pastels, charcoal, watercolors, and prismacolor markers

Computer Explorers

Once upon a comic book! Write and design your own
comic book tales about princesses, goblins, genies, and
princes. Create your own characters (even scary looking
monsters!) for your comic book scenes. Animate your story
and see it come to life in a special comic book player.
Language arts skills emphasized.

Youth Sports Programs
Bowling

A (12) twelve-week bowling program for children between
the ages of 5 and 14, as well as adults, will be offered at East
Windsor Recreation Lanes. For registration information
contact the bowling alley at 448-2258.

Golf Lessons

Golf lessons will be conducted at the Applegarth Golf
Center and taught by P.G.A. professional Rich Bischel.
Students will learn the basic skills of the golf swing and hit
balls at the golf range.

Discount Ski Tickets

The Recreation Department will be
selling discount ski lift tickets to area
ski resorts. Contact the Recreation
Office at 443-4000 ext. 225 for addi-
tional information.

2011 Community Events Sponsors

East Windsor Township thanks the following community
businesses for their support.

PLATINUM SUPPORTER
TD Bank
First Choice Bank
SILVER SUPPORTER

Shiseido America

Diversified Rack and Shelving
MAJOR CONTRIBUTOR
Conair
Haldeman Ford
SPONSOR
Corner Copia
Saker Shop Rite
Coleman Chrysler Sears

Sabrina’s Pizza
ExperPlan
Steven L. Harris DDS
Local business owners who would like to become a

community partner can contact the Recreation
Department at 443-4000 ext. 225.

Residents gathered for the Township annual Independence Day Celebration.
Participants enjoyed an evening of music, games and food. The event concluded
with a spectacular fireworks display.

2012 Summer Camp Registration

2012 Summer Camp registration will open for
Township residents on Monday, March 5. Registration
forms will be available on the Township website at
www.east-windsor.nj.us (click on Recreation and then
look for summer camp programs)
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Senior Center

East Windsor Senior Center

Visit the East Windsor Senior Center located at 40 Lanning
Blvd. The state of the art facility has many classes, events
and activities to offer Senior Citizens 60 years old and over
who reside in East Windsor or Hightstown Borough.

Programs and Activities at the Senior
Center

* Ballroom Dancing Fridays at 10:00 am

 Birthday Club once a month at 12:15 pm

* Quilting Club Tuesdays at 12:30 pm

* Bingo Monday thru Fridays at 10:00 am

* Blood Pressure screenings first Monday of the month

* Once A Month Bowling League 3rd Thursday of the
month 1:00 pm

* Bridge, Cards, Games, Billiards daily
* Conversational Chinese Tuesdays 10:00 am
e Computer Classes and Computer Tutoring.

e Core Balance and Strength Class Tuesdays at 2:00 pm,
Thursdays at 1:00 pm

* Crafts Thursdays 1:00 pm
 Digital Photography Classes Tuesdays at 1:30 pm
* Ebay classes

* Exercise Classes Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday and
Thursday morning and exercise to video every afternoon.

e Line Dancing Wednesdays at 2:00 pm

* Movies Mondays 12:45 pm

* Piano Lessons every other Wednesday 10:30 am

* Prize Bingo-First Monday each month at 12:30 pm

* Senior Center History and Scrapbooking Club first
Tuesday of the Month 10:00 am

* Socrates Café Tuesdays at 1:00 pm

e Spanish Class- Wednesdays at 1:00 pm

e Tai Chi Thursdays at 11:00 am

* Tap Dancing Fridays at 1:30 pm

¢ Volunteer Opportunities daily

e Walking Group daily 8:30 am

e Water Color Painting Mondays at 1:00 pm

* Writing Workshops

* Yoga- Mondays at 9:15 am and Fridays at 11:15 am

Senior Citizen Photo ID Day

On November 9, senior citizens can receive a free photo
identification card. Make an appointment by contacting the
Senior Center at 371-7192.

Parties and Events

Halloween Ghost Stories and Costume Party:

Friday, October 28 1:00 pm

Enjoy a few mildly chilling horror stories, then continue the
party with costumes and some yummy treats.

Thanksgiving Feast

Thursday, November 10

Enjoy an old fashioned Thanksgiving meal with live enter-
tainment.

Harvest Square Dance

Friday, November 18

Celebrate the harvest season with pumpkin pie and lots of
dancing.

Return of the Comedy Club

Wednesday, November 23

All our in-house comedians will take the stage to show just
how funny they are.

December Holiday Party
Monday December 12
Celebrate the season with desserts and music with Eclipse 11

Square Dancing in the New Year Party

Friday, January 20, 1:00 pm

Forget about the snow and cold stop in and enjoy an after-
noon of fun and dance.

Yuan Yuan Group

Wednesday, February 8

Welcome back this fantastic cultural and musical program
just in time for the Chinese New Year.

AARP Defensive Driving Class

This course will be offered December 5 and 7 from 9:30 am
to 1:30 pm at the East Windsor Senior Center. You must
attend both classes in order to receive your certificate. Upon
completion of this course, students receive a “certification
of completion” which when sent to their automobile insur-
ance company, will entitle them to a 5% discount on the
major portion of their automobile insurance for three years.
Also, participants are eligible for a 2- point reduction on
their Motor Vehicle Bureau Record if applicable.
Membership in AARP is not required, but students must
pre-register.
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Senior Center

Informational Lectures and Seminars

Monthly visits from a podiatrist and monthly blood pressure
screenings at the Senior Center. Check center calendar and
newsletter for dates and times.

CarFit Check-up October 26 9 to 11 am
Personal mobility is critical to safe driving. The CarFit pro-
gram helps make vehicle adjustments to better “fit” the driv-
er, which will provide more comfort and better control of
your vehicle. Participants are requested to drive their own
vehicles to this event. A trained CarFit technician will take
the driver through an observation and questionnaire session,
as well as make adjustments to the vehicle to better fit the
driver.

Accidental Fall Prevention Workshop
November 15 10:45 to 11:15 am

Financial Literacy Program

November 16 10:15 am

A short presentation on banks and banking: Budgeting &
Saving, Saving for Special Purposes, Checking Accounts,
Reward Programs.

Personal Safety

December 6 10 to 11 am

Learn a few basic tips that can keep you from becoming a
victim. Participants will receive a personal alarm.

CPR Overview
December 14 10 to 11 am
Medicare Presentation

April 4 1 pm

WISE Program starts October 25 1 pm

The Wellness Initiative for Senior Education (WISE)
Program celebrates healthy aging and educates older adults
so they make positive lifestyle choices as they age. They
provide older adults with the information and resources
needed to maintain a healthy lifestyle and feel empowered
about their health and the healthcare they receive.

COUNCIL MEETINGS 2011

2011 East Windsor Township Council Meetings
East Windsor Township Municipal Building
Public Meeting Room 8:00 PM

October 18
November 1 and 14
December 6 and 20

Trips

October 31  New Hope

Cost: the community bus transportation 25 cents each way.
Spend the day on your own on the spookiest day of the year.
Many visitors and residents dress in costume all around
town so shop, eat and enjoy the Halloween fun.

November 7  Atlantic City

Cost $22.00. Enjoy a luxury motor coach trip to Atlantic
City. Spend time at the casino, walk the boardwalk or shop
the outlets.

December 1  Hershey PA.

Cost: $89.00 Magical anytime of year, Hershey is incredible
during the holiday season! Start the day off visiting the hol-
iday displays at the Antique Auto Museum at Hershey, then
enjoy a family style lunch at Fenicci’s of Hershey. After
lunch enjoy some free time at Chocolate World where you
can shop or just enjoy the sites and the chocolate story ride.
Finish a sweet day with the breathtakingly beautiful “Sweet
Lights Drive Through.” All tickets and lunch are included.
DEADLINE IS FIRM: 11/1/11

December 13  Atlantic City

Cost $22.00. Enjoy a luxury motor coach trip to Atlantic
City. Spend time at the casino, walk the boardwalk or shop
the outlets.

February 7 Atlantic City

Cost $22.00. Enjoy a luxury motor coach trip to Atlantic
City. Spend time at the casino, walk the boardwalk or shop
the outlets.

March 26 Atlantic City

Cost $22.00. Enjoy a luxury motor coach trip to Atlantic
City. Spend time at the casino, walk the boardwalk or shop
the outlets.

East Windsor Township Community Bus

The Community Bus is used to transport Township res-
idents to and from the East Windsor Township Senior
Center, shopping centers and medical appointments.
The bus operates Monday through Friday and the sec-
ond Saturday of each month. Any resident wishing to
use the bus should contact the Senior Center to schedule
a pick-up time at 371-7192.

Support for the Community Bus, as well as other
Township transportation programs, comes through a
Federal/State grant administered through NJ Transit.
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SIGN-UP FOR TOWNSHIP E-NEWS

East Windsor Township E-News updates, which are gen-
erally sent twice a month by e-mail provide information
on new businesses and stores, roadway projects, grants
and special events, among subjects of public interest.

Internet users can register on the Township website to
receive E-News Updates. To sign up for the service, visit
www.east-windsor.nj.us and look for “Subscribe to E-News
Updates”. A valid e-mail address is all that is required.

SPOTLIGHT EAST WINDSOR

Spotlight East Windsor, Ask the Mayor, with Mayor
Janice Mironov, is a live call-in program on Comcast
Cable Channel 27 and Verizon Channel 38. Spotlight
East Windsor appears on Wednesdays at 7 pm and
replays Mondays at 8 and 9 pm and Thursdays at 5 and
7 pm. Taped Spotlight programs can also be viewed at
www.east-windsor.nj.us . The channels also carry pub-
lic announcements and programming throughout the
week from East Windsor Township, the East Windsor
Regional School District, and other community groups.




